LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
May 30, 2013
Las Vegas Academy Cafeteria – 6:00 p.m.
The annual meeting of members of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) was held in the Cafeteria at the Las Vegas Academy, 315 S. 7th Street, Las Vegas, NV.  A quorum was present.  The meeting was attended by the following members of the Board of Directors:

Rollie Gibbs, President


Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Carole Inghram Montalto

Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Danny Lee

Sandy Pettit Backus


Matt Shlisky

Historian Joe Thomson was also in attendance.  Directors Bruce Langson and David Williams were unable to attend.


The meeting was also attended by the following LVHSAA members:

Carey Burke (1955)


Ivan Eisenberg (1948)


Mark Fenstermaker (1970)


Jeff Harmon (1969)


Carmella Harris Chris (1956)


Michael Hogan (1984)


Naomi Lytle Gibbs (1954)


Jack Milligan (1951)


John Pinjuv (1941)


Mike Pinjuv (1942)


Darlene Pinter (1956)


Earl J. Smith (1953)


Walter White (1959)

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting and made introductions.  He then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Election of Board of Directors
Patty pointed out that the LVHSAA Bylaws require 10% of the membership for a quorum for the transaction of business at any meeting of the members, and that valid proxies are counted in the number of votes made on any action.  As of the date of the meeting, we had a total of 377 paid members and needed a minimum of 37 members to vote, either in person or by mailed-in proxy, for the election of the board.  We had a quorum, with 13 members in attendance, plus 153 valid proxies. 
There were three board positions up for election and three candidates re-running for the Board – Carole Inghram Montalto (1956), Kae Jones Bogdanovich (1956) and Matt Shlisky (1965).  After a count of all votes and proxies, it was announced that all three were all re-elected to the board for another three years.  
Ratification of Corporate Actions
A motion was made and seconded, and unanimously approved by all attending members that all activities and transactions reported by the LVHSAA Board of Directions and reflected on the books and records of the LVHSAA to date are deemed to have been taken in the best interest of the corporation and are hereby ratified, affirmed and approved.

Financial Report
Patty Haack gave a report on all income and expenses to date for 2013 and since inception of the LVHSAA.  The major portion of our income since inception includes $61,820 in membership dues, $7625 from raffle ticket sales at the last four Wildcat Reunions, plus $26,501 in donations to the Scholarship Fund.  The major expenses since inception were $4319 for the Wildcat float and $27,000 for scholarships.  The association’s only liability is $10,000 for scholarships to be awarded in June, 2013.  The association’s net worth is $57,213 (up from $38,099 a year ago).  The association currently has a balance of $46,983 in their interest-bearing checking account and $20,230 in a CD, for a total of $67,213.  The association’s 2013 budget was also reviewed.
A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously passed by attending members to approve the financial reports.
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously passed to approve the minutes of the May 17, 2012 Membership Meeting.  
Review of LVHSAA Accomplishments and Future Plans/Goals
Rollie Gibbs gave a recap of the following:


* The Senior Squares Monument is completed.  A dedication ceremony was held on April 29, 2013.

   It is totally paid for with donations from LVHS alumni.


* The Wildcat float and the LVHS marching band participated in the May 18, 2013 Helldorado Parade.


* The Wildcat float will take part in the 2013 Homecoming Parade on October 18, 2013.

Patty Haack gave a recap of the following for Bruce Langson:
* The LVHSAA Mentoring and Grant programs.


* The LVHSAA Vehicle Donation program.


* LVHSAA interaction with LVHS staff and students.

Matt Shlisky gave an update on the following:


* The LVHSAA awarded six scholarships totaling $10,000 in 2013, making a total of 24 scholarships 

   for $37,000 awarded to date.  


* The LVHSAA placed a half-page ad for $200 in the 2013 LVHS yearbook.

* The LVHSAA had two articles included in the LVHS Desert Breeze and gave the school a $300

   donation to help with costs.


* The LVHSAA plans to public articles in the Parent/Student Newsletter beginning in the Fall.

Patty Haack gave a recap of the following:


* The LVHSAA has a total of 399 members in good standing.  There are 377 paid members, including 

   98 lifetime members.  In addition, we have 7 honorary lifetime members and 15 scholarship winners

   that were given free one or two year memberships.

* The association will be purchasing caps and gowns for ten needy graduating LVHS seniors in June, 


   2013.

* The 2012 Wildcat Reunion was a big success in our new venue, the Mardi Gras Ballroom at The 


   Orleans Hotel & Casino.  Total attendance was a little under 500, but we expect at least 700 this 


   year.  Plans are underway for the 2013 Wildcat Reunion, which will be held again at the Orleans Hotel 

   & Casino, and will be celebrating the history of LVHS and the 20th anniversary of the East Sahara 


   campus.  We will be offering payment by credit card for the first time this year.

* Two “Wildcat Tales” newsletters were sent out since the last annual meeting.


* The association has raised $600 for the scholarship fund from the auction of LVHS yearbooks that 


   were donated.  We currently have three additional yearbooks to auction when we do the next

   newsletter.


* The association’s webmaster, Dave Williams, continues to keep their website up-to-date daily, 


   providing a great source of information for alumni.

Sandy Pettit Backus gave a recap of the following:


* Funds were raised for the scholarship fund from the license frame donations and raffle at the 2012


   Wildcat Reunion. 


* Future fund raising plans include a tour of the Sunbelt Auto Museum in October, 2013 and possibly


   an event at the Smith Center.

Comments/Suggestions from Attending Members
A suggestion was made to include the addresses of those businesses that donated their time and services to us for the Senior Squares project in the next Wildcat Tales, to encourage alumni to use their services in the future.
2014 Annual Membership Meeting
The next Annual Membership Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 30, 2014.  The location will be announced at a later date.

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted.  Please note that these minutes will be reviewed and approved at the next Annual Membership Meeting.

A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at approximately 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
